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Navy lost to Arizona State
so Mike’s spin cost him $10!

Bob’s grand-daughter Kate 
raised $115. Bob paid $5!

Richard auctioned King’s 
tix & Catherine paid $175!

Gayle paid $200 to watch 49ers 
beat Packers with son Jack!

“A shale oil boom means the U.S. will overtake 
Saudi Arabia as the world’s largest oil producer 
by 2020, a radical shift that could profoundly 
transform not just the world’s energy supplies, 
but also its geopolitics,” the International Energy 
Agency said last month, according to a recent 
article in the Dow Jones Newswires.

“By around 2020, the United States is 
projected to become the largest global oil 
producer” and to overtake Saudi Arabia for a 
time, the agency said. “The result is a continued 
fall in U.S. oil imports [currently at 20% of its 
needs] to the extent that North America becomes 
a net oil exporter around 2030.”

This major shift will be driven primarily by 
the faster-than-expected development of 
hydrocarbon resources locked in shale and 
other tight rock formations that have just started 
to be unlocked by a new combination of two 
technologies: hydraulic fracturing and horizontal 
drilling.

An article in the Wall Street Journal this week 
asked, “Could 2013 find California lawmakers 
and Gov. Jerry Brown finally making the 
connection between fiscal challenges and energy 
markets? The Golden State is well positioned to 
become an exporter of hydrocarbons and enjoy 
a gusher of oil revenues.” The article continued 
to say, “California has Saudi Arabia-scale 
oil resources, notably in its largely untapped 
Monterey shale field, which stretches northeast 
for more than 200 miles from Bakersfield in 
central California. New technologies, especially 
smart, horizontal drilling and hydrofracturing , aka 
“fracking,” make that oil accessible, and cleanly.” 
The article concludes with, “For California, it 
could be back-to-the-future, a well-funded future, 
courtesy of technology again unleashing wealth 
from natural resources. That would be quite a 
future to behold, and quite a legacy for Gov. 
Brown.”

This Tuesday, Ron Martinez and Bart Ruud 
present Jack Bowers, CEO of Independent 
Fidelity Investors Inc which publishes Fidelity 
Monitor & Insight. Bowers will take a look at 
the global energy situation and how it will be 
impacted by the shale boom, the expanding 
role of liquefied natural gas, and transportation 
alternatives that are becoming increasingly 
viable. 

THIS WEEK’S PROGRAM
THE END OF SCARCITY - JACK BOWERS



ANNIVERSARIES

Sam & Pam Frazier
36 years - 12/18/1976

CONGRATULATIONS!

This one-of-a-kind 
Christmas photograph 

was auctioned off last 
week by President Bart. 
The bidding was fast and 
furious with Bart Ruud 
making the final bid of 
$45. Virgil Traynor, who is 
shown with Santa Claus
(Brad Weston), did not 
enter a bid! 

For the record, we think this photo may 
be worth much more! In this rare Kodak 
moment, Virgil appears to be personally 

immersing himself into the world of the homeless 
to get the real feel of how it’s like to be living 
out in the streets of Auburn. With the requisite 
dog on a leash, the sandwich in a plastic bag 
tendered by a kindly lady, a chair to rest his 
body, and a cap with a long-enough bill to 
hide his face, the only prop that appears to be 
missing is the cardboard sign with a sorrowful 
Sharpie pen written plea for some spare change. 

Ever the generous soul, Virgil, of all people, 
does not need to personally feel the vulnerability 
of the helpless to give them a warm helping 
hand. The dog, Cappy, by-the-way, was not 
named for 49er quarterback Colin Kaepernick!

VIRGIL-WITH-SANTA  PHOTO
HEATS UP A BIDDING WAR

Oh, there’s that “kindly lady,” Gloria Quinan, she 
is definitely also one-of-a-kind, just like Virgil!

A FOND FAREWELL TO WALTER RILEY
April 4, 1934 - January 16, 2013

Walter passed away on Wednesday, January 
16, 2013. Services will be held at Bethlehem 
Lutheran Church at 1279 High St. in Auburn on 
Monday January 28, 2013 at 2:00 p.m.

Walt and Molly at a Rotary Demotion at Virgil 
and Jackie Traynor’s home. Walt worked 
behind the bar, serving wine. Walt always 

participated in our Rotary projects including 
construction work at Casa Hogar in Mexico.

Walt was a hard worker for Auburn Rotary. 
His signs for the sponsors of our annual 

barbecue were super and so was all the other 
creative projects he developed for the club!
Right to the end, Walter was looking out for 

the people who needed help. Victims of 
Hurricane Sandy were not going without 

fresh new underwear—if he had anything to 
do about it! Walt was a super Rotarian and

we will miss him greatly! 

ART RANGEL ANNOUNCED AS 
OUR NEXT PAUL HARRIS FELLOW

Congratulations to Art Rangel for being selected 
as our next Paul Harris Fellow. Art joined Rotary 
in 1990 and became a member of Auburn Rotary 
in 2000. Art is a municipal consultant with his 
own firm Rangel Municipal Consulting LLC.

Thanks to Bob Dunstan for these photos of Walter



NEW MEMBER PROPOSAL

The following individual has been approved 
for membership by the Board of Directors of 
the Rotary Club of Auburn. If no objections are 
received by the Board, within 10 days of this 
publication, he is, upon the payment of the 
proper fees, considered to be a member of the 
Rotary Club of Auburn:
	 Bob Santin	
	 Classification - Grocery/Retail

OUR WAYNE MANNING IS THE NEW
AUBURN CHAMBER PRESIDENT

After nearly a 
decade as an 

active member of the 
Auburn Chamber of 
Commerce board of 
directors and working in 
the Leadership Auburn 
program, Wayne 
Manning has taken the 
reins as president. 

Manning and his wife, 
Janet, moved to Auburn 
in 2000 when he took 
over leadership of Unity of Auburn church. After nearly 30 years in the ministry, he retired in 
2004 to devote his time to being a credentialed 
life and business coach with Academy for 
Excellence in Sacramento.

 “Since then I have joined the faculty of the 
school and have become a coach trainer,” he 
said. “My primary work is training other coaches 
through their certification process.”

 Manning got involved with the chamber not 
long after arriving in Auburn. Through the years 
he has served in various board capacities and 
on the executive team, just recently completing 
his term as president-elect.

(From an article in the January 15, 2013 Auburn 
Journal by Gloria Young.)
 
Wayne has been an active member of Auburn 
Rotary since he joined the club in 1999. 
Congratulations Wayne and our best wishes 
for a great year as president of the Auburn 

BOB HAYDON SPINS FOR STORY
ABOUT HIS GRAND-DAUGHTER KATE

Bob’s grand-daughter Kate Haydon was 
featured in a recent story in the Auburn Journal 
about her fund-raising effort for the SPCA. 
Apparently Kate went to the SPCA when they 
were looking for a puppy and her heart opened 
up for the “residents”.  So she decided to 
raise money for them by selling lemonade and 
cupcakes. Kate raised $115—as Bob says, “this 
is at the rate of 25 cents per cup of lemonade 
or per cupcake!” President Bart sent Bob to the 
wheel and Bob had to shell out a mere $5. 

ARIZONA STATE - 52
NAVY - 28?

Spin the wheel says Pres. 
Bart to Mike Holmes. To the 
loud hoots and applause 
from the West Point 
contingent in the audience 
(Bob Litchfield), Mike had to 
pay $10 - a bargain indeed!

RICHARD BARBER AUCTIONS OFF
YET ANOTHER SET OF KINGS TICKETS

He said he was barely 
recovering from a touch 
of  pneumonia and so 
could not make it to 
the Kings game. So his 
“great” seats, three rows 
up, under the bucket was 
up for auction with the 
proceeds going to the 
Rotary Foundation. Dick 
said $100 bucks a seat is 
“cheap” even with the $10 
cups of beer. Catherine 
McGregor won - $175!

GAYLE’S BADGE GETS DRAWN,
GAYLE SEES 49ERS WHIP PACKERS

Gayle Garbolino-Mojica took her 16 year old, 6’ 
4” son with her to the game. She said the game 
“was a blast!” We haven’t heard from Jarrod 
Anderson yet (who’s badge WASN’T drawn) as 
to how much he enjoyed the game last Saturday.

TAHOE CITY ROTARY SKI CHALLENGE
MARCH 8, 2013 AT NORTH STAR

Auburn Rotary Club ski team captain Bridget 
Powers invites you to participate in the Ski 
Challenge. Auburn Rotary will pay half your 
entry fee if you participate in the challenge. But, 
you are welcome, even if you do not take part 
in the ski events. Contact Bridget at bpowers@ 
polycomp.net for information on registration, etc. 
Deadline for registration is March 1. 



UPCOMING PROGRAMS
January 22: The End of Scarcity 
	         Jack Bowers
January 29: Becki McGinnis/Catherine 		
	         McGregor
February 5: Barrett Gibson Lyon

February 12: Linda Maeding/Carolyn 		
	          Metzker

February 19: Nordixx Pole Walking

February 26: Leslie Warren: Africa & Central
	           America 

March 5:       Jeff Patton/Mary Jo Payne

March 12: Bridget Powers/ Scot Queen

AUBURN ROTARY CLUB CALENDAR

Board of Directors meeting - January 22, 2013
	   Gold Rush Chevrolet: 7 a.m.

Tahoe City Rotary Ski Challenge at North Star
	    Friday, March 8, 2013

Rotary Foundation Dinner - Max’s Auburn
	   Thursday, March 14, 2013

Rotary At Work Day
	    Saturday, April 27, 2013

Auburn Rotary Barbecue
	     Friday, September 20, 2013

Send information for publication in 
The Bulletin to: Don Yamasaki
e-mail: yamasaki@wildblue.net
Home phone: 916-663-1651
Cell phone: 916-203-9357

The Bulletin Photographers: 
Bob Dunstan & Leonard James
This week: Bob Dunstan

NEW BARBECUE CHAIRPERSON
TAKES ON THE CHALLENGE

SEPTEMBER 20, 2013 IS THE DATE!

Betty Bennett believes in being prepared! The 
Auburn Rotary Barbecue may not be until Sept. 
20, but, by golly, we will be ready! She had her 
first barbecue committee meeting last Friday 
and she said she will be calling on you this 
week or later this week. If you are new to the 
barbecue, or if you have a goal for a job you’d 
like to be involved with, let Betty know. 

Virgil informed the board of directors that the 
oldest barbecue is beyond repair and needs to 
be replaced. The board voted to allocate $1,200 
to Bear River High School  to build a new 
barbecue for us. 

ROTARY AT WORK DAY
APRIL 27, 2013

Community Service Director Kahl Muscott said 
the Rotarians at Work day will held at the Gold 
Country Fair grounds. Kahl said there will be 
further discussions with the Fair manager to 
decide the work to be done. With severe budget 
restrictions by the State, the fairgrounds has 
suffered from a lack of maintenance and other 
needed work. 

ROTARY INTERNATIONAL 
FOUNDATION DINNER MARCH 14, 2013

The Rotary Foundation dinner will be held at 
Max’s at the Holiday Inn in Auburn on Thursday, 
March 14, 2013. The cost will be $30 per 
person. More information about the event will be 
forthcoming in the next few weeks. 

ROSANNA EVERSON’S ON THE MOVE

But, “just around the corner” she says. She 
is in the process of moving from her home 
in Montecielo Estate to Red Dog Lane in 
Southridge. Fellow Rotarian, Carolyn Metzker is 
handling the sale of her Vista Del Monte home. 


